
NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of Planning Committee held in the Civic Suite, Castle House, Great 
North Road, Newark, NG24 1BY on Monday, 14 October 2024 at 6.00 pm. 
 

PRESENT: Councillor A Freeman (Chair) 
Councillor D Moore (Vice-Chair) 
 
Councillor A Amer, Councillor C Brooks, Councillor L Dales, Councillor 
K Melton, Councillor E Oldham, Councillor P Rainbow, Councillor 
S Saddington, Councillor M Shakeshaft, Councillor T Smith, Councillor 
L Tift and Councillor T Wildgust 
 

ALSO IN 
ATTENDANCE: 

  
Councillor S Forde, Councillor J Lee 

   
 

70 NOTIFICATION TO THOSE PRESENT THAT THE MEETING WILL BE RECORDED AND 
STREAMED ONLINE 
 

 The Chair informed the Committee that the Council was undertaking an audio 
recording of the meeting and that it was being lived streamed. 
 

71 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
 

 Councillors L. Dales, A Freeman and K Melton declared an other registerable interests 
for any relevant items, as they were appointed representatives on the Trent Valley 
Internal Drainage Board. 
 

72 LOCAL IMPACT REPORT A46 NEWARK BYPASS 
 

 The Committee considered the report of the Acting Business Manager – Planning 
Development, which considered the local impact report A46 Newark Bypass and 
sought Member approval for the submission of the report to the Examining Authority. 
 
Given the scale and complexity of this project, there was a lengthy process involved. 
To date, there had been non-statutory public consultation (December 2020), statutory 
consultation (October 2022), and various technical consultations and negotiations 
with this Council and other Councils, alongside affected landowners and communities 
along the route of the proposed Bypass. National Highways submitted a Development 
Consent Order (DCO) earlier this year with the formal acceptance having been made 
by the Planning Inspectorate on the 23 May 2024.  

The developer/applicant had to apply to the Planning Inspectorate for a different 
permission called a Development Consent Order (DCO), instead of applying to the 
local authority for Planning Permission in the normal way.  A DCO followed a strict 
timetable and procedure as set out by the Planning Inspectorate and removed the 
need to obtain several separate consents and was intended to be a quicker process. 
The final decision would be taken by the Secretary of State, the elected minister with 
responsibility for the area of policy. 



 

The Local Impact Report had to be submitted to the ExA by Deadline 1 as outlined in 
the Rule 6 letter which was 22 October 2024.  A Hearing would take place 2 December 
2024 and 14 February 2025. 

Councillor J Lee (Local Ward Member Balderton North & Coddington) spoke in support 
of the application. 

A schedule of communication was circulated prior to the meeting which detailed 
correspondence received following publication of the agenda from TownLegal and 
AECOM (via Nottinghamshire County Council).  

The Planning Chair thanked the Planning Team for their work on this informative 
report. 

The Director Planning & Growth informed the Committee that the Council’s role was 
to help the Secretary of State to decide whether this scheme was acceptable.  
Members had a role of adding value, which can be achieved through representations.  
It was perfectly legitimate for the Council not to have all the answers, but to be 
involved and have a role in the process. 

Members considered the Local Impact Report and the following suggestions were 
raised:   

 Impact on Winthorpe School 

 Choice of road surface for noise mitigation 

 Additional traffic from other developments including commercial projects on 
the A17/showground 

 Construction and phasing for the purposes of flooding, lighting details, 
columns, and exploration of low energy solution 

 Additional cross sections between Brownhills and Cattlemarket roundabouts 
to show impact on St. Marys church 

 Emergency services and traffic management detailing people and green 
corridors and movements across the site 

 How many new footpaths 

 Pedestrians access from Winthorpe Village across the A46 to Newark 
showground  

It was also confirmed that the construction time would be 2025 if started on time and 
completed 2029.  The scheme would cost circa half a billion (tier 1 scheme). 
 
AGREED (unanimously) that Members approve the submission of the Local  
  Impact Report to the Examination Authority, with the delegation to the 
  Planning Committee Chair and or Vice Chair and the Director for  
  Planning and Growth to approve any amendments to the report before 



  submission in line with the comments raised and other outstanding 
  amendments. 
 

 
Meeting closed at 7.26pm 
 
 
 
Chair 


